

# COLORADO COUNCIL OF PROFESSIONAL ARCHÆOLOGISTS

#### NEWSLETTER

Volume 20 Number 1

February 1998

President - Bob Brunswig
Secretary - Rosemary Sucec
Treasurer - Bridget Ambler
Board Members - Anne Bond, Phil Duke, Dan
Jepson, Dean Saitta
President-Elect - Mike Metcalf
Newsletter Editor - Carole Graham

#### THE PRESIDENT'S CORNER

This will be my last column for the President's Corner. On March 13, Mike Metcalf will apply his able hands to the helm of the CCPA ship. It's been an interesting year and, I believe, a productive one. The new prehistoric contexts are well under way and should cement our organization's reputation as a positive and proactive force for our profession and the fight to preserve Colorado's fragile cultural heritage for years to come. We've taken many steps over the past several years for assuring that professional archaeology in Colorado has vigorous and exciting future. Serious planning for a "doable" plan and agenda for CCPA's future began at the Greeley annual meeting in 1993. That effort will culminate in the next year with the work of the Vision for the Future committee established this winter in response to your comments at the last annual meeting in Golden. A forum on the issues that should be dealt with by that committee will take place on the first day of the 1998 annual meeting in Pueblo. The forum, as planned, will consist of a brief introduction at 10:15 AM (after the business meeting), then interested CCPA members and Vision committee members will break into work groups to discuss specific topics to be addressed in depth by the committee in coming months. Ultimately, the charge

to the Vision committee is to define (and refine) goals and action plans for CCPA in the coming decade; realistic goals and plans which will insure the health of the organization and its continuing contribution to Colorado Archaeology in the foreseeable future. Please come and lend your voice and views to the Friday forum. It's your organization and your future as a professional archaeologist that will be affected. Finally, I would like to thank all the members of CCPA for their support and hard work in keeping CCPA a vital and active force in our state's archaeological community.

Bob Brunswig.

#### !!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!CALL FOR PAPERS!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

Bill Arbogast would like to encourage folks to present papers at the CCPA Annual Meeting in Pueblo. Send your 100-word or less abstract to:

Bill Arbogast
University of Colorado at Colorado Springs
Dept. of Anthropology
Box 7150
Colorado Springs, CO 80933-7150

Abstracts are due by March 1, 1998. Presentations should be 15 minutes long.

#### Colorado Archaeology and Historic Preservation Week 1998

Archaeology, historic preservation and public education are focused during a week long celebration in which various organizations hold public tours, lectures, and workshops. This celebration offers an

## Archaeology and Historic Preservation Week - Cont'd

excellent opportunity for archaeologists across the state to promote the preservation of archaeological and historic resources and illustrate the scientific process of our discipline.

May 9th - 17th will be designated by Governor Roy Romer as Colorado Archaeology and Historic Preservation Week. As in previous years a commemorative poster is being designed by the Colorado Department of Transportation focusing on the Rainbow Arch Bridge in Fort Morgan. The Rainbow Bridge has gone through a great rehabilitation effort and has won numerous awards. The Colorado Interagency Archaeological Education and Anti-Vandalism Task Force members are hopeful that this year's poster will again do well in the SAA poster contest (last year's poster focusing on the Lowry Ruin took second place).

The Colorado Historical Society is providing small grants to help organizations holding an event during the week. Applications are available from the Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation or can be downloaded off the CoPIN (Colorado Preservation Information Network) home page. Look under CoPIN news and find the announcement about the week; the application is available in a PDF format. The deadline for applications to be sent to us is February 20, 1998. The address for CoPIN is http://www.copin.org

Whether or not you know an organization that would like to apply for the grant money please encourage organizations to fill out a Calendar of Events Information Form. This form is also available from the Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation and on the CoPIN web site along with the grant application. Once returned to our office by the due date, the events will then be published in the Colorado Historical Society's newsletter Colorado History Now, listed on the CoPIN web site, and published in an event brochure. The deadline for submittal of event information is March 13, 1998.

If you know an organization that would be interested in participating please let them know about the grant money and the event listing information. The Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation also has an updated list of speakers who may be interested in giving a lecture or tour. Help spread the word about the week in Colorado. Thanks!

For more information please contact Todd McMahon at (303)866-4607.

Todd McMahon
Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation

#### **CCPA ELECTIONS**

The officers of the Council and the other members of the Executive Committee will be elected by a mail ballot of the membership, requiring a simple majority of the votes cast. Mail your completed ballot to Rosemary Sucec, CCPA Secretary before March 1, 1998. Results will be announced at the Annual Meeting.

President: Mike Metcalf, as the current Vice-President, will assume the duties of CCPA President at the 1998 annual meeting. His duties, as defined by the by-laws, are to serve as the Council's representative in all its official affairs and transactions, to preside over the meetings, and to appoint committees as necessary with the assent of the Executive Committee.

Vice-President: The Vice-President is the CCPA President-Elect. The person elected to this office will be CCPA President, beginning at the 1999 annual meeting, and will serve as an ex-officio member of the Executive Committee the following year. The duties of the Vice-President are to act with the powers of the President in the event that the President is unwilling or unable to perform appointed duties. The Vice-President will act as Parliamentarian and will resolve all procedural disputes. Carol Gleichman and Linda Scott Cummings are running for CCPA Vice-President/President-Elect.

Carol Gleichman: Carol is a Historic Preservation Specialist with the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation in Lakewood, Colorado. Prior to her beginning work at the Council seven years ago, Carol co-owned and operated, with her husband Pete, a private archaeological consulting firm, Native Cultural Services, in Boulder, Colorado. As a consultant, she directed a wide range of projects, including archaeological overviews, inventories, and excavations in Colorado and surrounding states. Carol has also worked as an archaeologist for the Navajo Nation, the Zuni Tribe, the National Park Service, and various state and private organizations. Carol did her undergraduate work at the University

#### CCPA Elections - Cont'd

of Colorado, Boulder and received a Master's degree in Anthropology from Arizona State University in 1978. Her current work at the Council involves reviewing federal undertakings that affect historic properties, and working with federal agencies, State Historic Preservation Officers and interested parties, including Indian Tribes, to resolve conflicts between agency projects and preservation concerns. Carol has been a long-time member of CCPA and served as a Director on the Executive Committee during 1994-1996.

Linda Scott Cummings: Linda is Director, Principal Palynologist, and Phytolith Analyst at Paleo Research Laboratories in Golden, Colorado. She received her Ph.D. at the University of Colorado and has specialized in the identification and interpretation of archaeobotanic remains. Interpretation of prehistoric and historic subsistence activities, dietary patterns, and paleonutrition through an integrated format is an avid interest. Linda also is interested in interpretation of paleoenvironmental conditions, which are essential to understanding prehistoric lifeways and subsistence.

Secretary. The duties of the Secretary are to announce all meetings to the membership of the Council and to maintain minutes of all meetings. The Secretary, who serves a one-year term, is responsible for maintaining the official files of the organization. Candidates for the office of Secretary are Mona Charles and Mark Mitchell.

Mona Charles: "I have been a member of CCPA since moving to Colorado in 1983. I religiously follow the newsletter and believe this organization fulfills an obligation we have as archaeologists to communicate to the amateur as well as to the professional. I respect and admire the commitment of the organization and those resolved to keep the commitment. I have pursued an archaeological career as a researcher, a contractor, and currently as an instructor at Fort Lewis College. My field work has allowed me to become familiar with the diverse archaeological heritage of Colorado. My current research interests include mountain archaeology, the Plains/Mountain interface, and landscape archaeology. I feel that my diverse background qualifies me for the position of CCPA secretary."

Mark Mitchell: "My experience with Colorado archaeology began in 1982 with the Dolores

Archaeological Program. During the last five years I have worked for a variety of federal agencies and private contractors in northern Colorado, most recently for the Medicine Bow-Routt National Forest. Currently, I direct the heritage resources program for the Comanche and Cimarron National Grasslands in southeastern Colorado and southwestern Kansas. Over the past three years I have focused much of my professional attention on the archaeology of the Arkansas and Canadian River basins in southeastern Colorado and northeastern New Mexico. This work has involved the collaborative efforts of researchers located in Colorado, Texas, Arizona, and New Mexico. My own interests have centered on the social and economic relationships between the Park Plateau and adjacent regions during the Middle Ceramic period. I received my Master's degree from the University of Colorado at Denver in 1997."

Treasurer. The duties of the Treasurer are to keep membership rolls of the Council, to maintain records of financial transactions in accordance with standard bookkeeping practices, to disburse funds, and to serves as the Chair of the Membership Committee. The Treasurer serves a two-year term. Mary Sullivan is running unopposed for this position.

Mary Sullivan: "After a youth spent grubbing in the dirt for lizards and snakes, I graduated to grubbing through books which enabled me to receive a BA in Anthropology from the University of California, Irvine. I then spent the next four years grubbing in the dirt for lithics and ceramics in New Mexico, Texas, Arizona and California while working for the Cultural Resource Management Division of New Mexico State University. Having tired of my dirt grubbing ways, I returned to my book grubbing ways at the University of Colorado, Boulder, where I graduated with an MA in Anthropology. Just before my graduation from Boulder, I began my digital grubbing ways at the Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation where I can still be found."

Executive Committee: The CCPA Executive
Committee is composed of all officers, Newsletter
Editor, one American Indian Voting Member of the
Council, plus four Voting Members of the Council to
be elected to the Executive Committee by the
membership. The Executive Committee is
responsible for the day-to-day operation of the
Council. The President becomes an ex-officio,
nonvoting member of the Executive Committee for
the year following his/her presidency. The Newsletter

#### CCPA Elections - Cont'd

Editor is also a non-voting member of the Executive Committee.

Continuing Executive Committee members are Bob Brunswig (as past-president), Anne Bond, and Dean Saitta. The following four candidates are running for the two two-year seats that are up for election this year: Richard Carrillo, OD Hand, Jon Horn, and Sandy Karhu.

Richard F. Carrillo is a La Junta, Colorado native who began his career in historical archaeology at Bent's Old Fort National Historic Site during the mid-1960s. Upon graduation from the University of Kansas in 1971 with a bachelor's degree in Anthropology, he became associated with the Institute of Archaeology and Anthropology, University of South Carolina, Columbia and spent seven years undertaking historical archaeological research under the tutelage of Mr. Stanley South. Between 1978 and 1980, he entered private consulting, conducting historical archaeological studies in South Carolina.

Richard returned to Colorado in 1981. Since 1987, he has been a private consulting historical archaeologist conducting historical archaeology surveys and archaeological excavations in Colorado, Wyoming, New Mexico, California, Nevada and South Carolina. Presently, Richard serves as resident historical archaeologist and part-time administrator for Boggsville Historic Site, an early 1860s village located south of present-day Las Animas, Colorado. In that capacity he has served as principal investigator and field director for the 1994, 1995 and 1996 University of Colorado-Colorado Springs historical archaeology field schools at Boggsville funded by State Historical Fund, the National Park Service, and other grants.

Richard is a member of the Society for Historical Archaeology, CCPA, and the Santa Fe Trail Association. He currently serves on the board of directors of Colorado Preservation, Inc., the Pioneer Historical Society of Bent County, and was recently selected to serve as a non-attorney member of the Judicial Performance Commission for the Sixteenth Judicial District.

*OD Hand*: "I migrated to Colorado in 1971, after an extended stay (from birth) in the largest of the southern states. I first attended Fort Lewis College in Durango, Colorado, receiving an undergraduate

degree in anthropology in 1975, and later, during 1978/1979, I worked toward a graduate degree (MA) at the University of Northern Arizona in Flagstaff, Arizona; I was, however, unable to complete my thesis. During the mid to late 1970s, I worked as a field archaeologist for a variety of colleges/universities and consulting agencies, gaining experience in the archaeology of the Plains, Midwest, Southwest, Great Basin, and Mountain Regions. Between 1980 and 1988, I was employed by Colorado's Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, managing the Program for Avocational Archaeological Certification, and later also being designated the Assistant State Archaeologist, Since 1988, I have been a staff archaeologist for the Colorado Department of Transportation, conducting cultural resource investigations for this agency throughout the state of Colorado."

Jon Horn: "I am co-owner of Alpine Archaeological Consultants in Montrose where, among other things, I specialize in doing historical archaeology, though I have been seen on prehistoric sites at times. I came to Colorado in 1984 to work for Nickens and Associates. Prior to that time I had been in school at Lewis & Clark College in Portland, Oregon, where I received my B.A. in history, and at the University of Idaho in Moscow where I received my M.A. in Anthropology, specializing in historical archaeology. While at Lewis & Clark, I had two internships, neither of which was as interesting as Monica Lewinsky's. I am originally from California, but I always have to stress that it is northern California. People have told me they can hardly tell. The last 10 years with Alpine have gone by quite fast and have been very rewarding in enabling me to work on numerous diverse projects over a wide area. Archaeology and history done as cultural resource management plays an important research role in Colorado and hopefully will continue to do so in the future. A strong and responsive professional organization such as CCPA is important in getting archaeologists of diverse backgrounds and working situations together for the benefit of the field of archaeology in Colorado in general. The recent projects undertaken by CCPA are forward thinking and should serve the membership well in the coming years. I enjoyed serving CCPA as Secretary in 1991 and look forward to serving the group again as a board member if elected."

Sandy Karhu spent the first 14 years of her career as a public school teacher and administrator in

#### CCPA Elections - Cont'd

Oklahoma. After a move to Colorado and a short stint as an organizational consultant for several businesses, she returned to graduate school in 1985 and completed an M.A. and Ph.D. in anthropology at CU-Boulder. During her graduate school years and since her graduation in 1991, she's worked in both the academic and CRM sides of archaeology. She taught cultural and biological anthropology and archaeology courses at CU-Boulder, CU-Denver and Mesa State College from 1988-1997, while participating in fieldwork, research and report writeup for various Colorado CRM companies. Since graduation, she's prepared reports on prehistoric skeletal remains for the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers and several Colorado museums and developed a draft guide for skeletal analysis in the field for the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers. She recently took a position as an academic administrator with the State Colleges in Colorado office in Denver, but continues to participate in Colorado archaeology. She's currently Curator Adjoint with the University of Colorado Museum, where she's finishing a report on the Yellow Jacket skeletal remains and mortuary practices, and is the Chair of the CCPA Grant Advisory Board, which has oversight of the State Historic Fund grant for Prehistoric Contexts in Colorado Project.

# Native American Representative to the Executive Committee:

Leigh Jenkins: Leigh is the Director of the Hopi Tribe Cultural Preservation Office, he is running unopposed for a second two year term as the Native American Representative to the Executive Committee.

#### 

#### Visions for the Future Committee

As a continuation of a process that started with the Greeley meetings in 1993, CCPA is revisiting its mission and goals to see how well the organization is performing its functions, and is attempting to look ahead to better define the CCPA role in the future. There will be a rather intensive, whole membership work session at the 1998 annual meeting on Friday morning following the business meeting where the committee hopes to gather your individual thoughts on CCPA, its current relevance, and how (or if) you think CCPA should be changing to meet the challenges of the future.

As background, the 1993 Greeley meetings had as a focus, a day long symposium about the state of Colorado Archaeology (see CCPA Newsletter 15(2):1-5, June 1993). Archaeologists representing academic, avocational, contract, museum and governmental interests spent the day taking a hard look at the practice of archaeology in Colorado. Two main themes that recurred in discussions included the need for improved communications between archaeologists in the state, and the need to interact with and develop working relationships with Native American communities. Numerous thoughts and ideas were discussed that resolved into four action issues:

- 1. Increase academic involvement with CCPA
- 2. Increase access to gray literature within the state
- 3. Outdated regional contexts (RP-3s) for Colorado
- 4. Regular educational symposiums needed for professional archaeologists

Obviously some action has occurred on these issues, most obviously with the hard work that went into the CCPA context grant that is now underway, and with CCPA by-laws amendments to include Native Americans as full voting members of CCPA and to include consultation with Native Americans in the code of ethics. Although many of the issues discussed in Greeley remain relevant, and will likely be repeated in Pueblo, new ideas and issues will undoubtedly arise.

In Pueblo, the Vision Committee's goal is to focus on where CCPA fits in the multiple facets of Colorado Archaeology. Our first step is to revisit the mission and goals of CCPA reprinted from the by-laws for your reading pleasure:

#### Article II - PURPOSE

The Council is a non-profit voluntary association that exists for the purpose of maintaining and promoting the goals of professional archaeology in the State of Colorado.

These goals shall include but not be limited to:

- establishing and promoting high standards of archaeological research, reporting, and management.
- b. establishing and promoting a mechanism to represent

#### Visions - Cont'd

- professional archaeological interests in political and public forums.
- c. establishing and promoting a mechanism for communication within the archaeological community.
- d. promoting public education and interest in the fields of archaeology and cultural resources management.
- e. providing Council input to the Office of the State Archaeologist of Colorado.
- f. demonstrating concern for the archaeology of Colorado.
- g. establishing and promoting open communication and cooperation between archaeologists and the living descendants of groups subject to archaeological research in Colorado.

This year each CCPA member will be asked to spend 2 hours at the Pueblo meetings working on the Vision Thing. First we will ask you to write on separate index cards (to be handed out at the meeting), your two (2) most burning issues or desires or visions for CCPA. During a short break, these cards will undergo rigorous factor analysis and grouped into related batches. After the break, we will divide into a number of work groups to discuss, evaluate, amalgamate and regurgitate the batches of ideas into a short series of focused topics. Each group will be limited to 45 minutes for this task. When the larger group re-convenes, each work group will have 5 to 10 minutes to present its work. At the end of the session, you will be given a chance to express your priorities among the presented topics.

The Visions Committee will meet over lunch on Saturday to digest the results, and report back to the membership as the first post-lunch presentation on Saturday afternoon. We will also make recommendations to the CCPA Board about action committees to seek ways to implement the best of the best (or at least attainable) ideas.

Bring the right side of your brain, some patience and tact, and have a good time!

For the Visions Committee - Mike Metcalf

#### 

#### New Member

I am pleased to welcome Karen Rogers as an American Indian Voting member. Karen is the Executive Secretery of the Colorado Commission of Indian Affairs. I believe she will be a valuable asset to our organization in our endeavors to establish a dialogue with Native communities. Welcome!

Bridget M. Ambler CCPA Membership Chair

#### !!!!!!!POSITION ANNOUNCEMENTS!!!!!!!!!

CCPA is seeking individuals to work on the grant from the State Historic Fund, *The Prehistory of Colorado: A Publication Series*.

A graphic artist is needed to produce the following six maps: one general map showing the boundaries of the five context regions and five detailed maps (one of each of the context regions), indicating any subdivisions or other pertinent features. The budget for this task is \$600.

Peer reviewers to read and comment on the initial draft contexts are needed. Three volunteer reviewers are sought for each context area. The initial draft contexts will be distributed to the reviewers on July 1, 1998. Review comments will be due back to the Project Coordinator by July 31, 1998.

An experienced Copy Editor is needed to edit the five context reports. Two weeks at \$20/hour for each of the five contexts has been budgeted (total 10 weeks and \$8,000). This hourly rate is to include all expenses associated with the task. The Copy Editor will be responsible for editing each context for grammatical and structural correctness. The Copy Editor will also be responsible for assuring uniform format between the contexts. The copy editor will receive the context drafts on August 25, 1998; corrected copies are due back to the Project Coordinator by November 2, 1998.

Persons interested in the above positions should send a statement of interest and qualifications to the Project Coordinator, Susan Chandler, at the address listed below. Susan will research potential applicants, gather information from individuals interested in the

#### Positions - Cont'd

positions, and make a recommendation to the CCPA Grant Advisory Committee. The Grant Advisory Committee will make the final selection.

Susan M. Chandler, Project Coordinator Alpine Archaeological Consultants, Inc. PO Box 2075, Montrose, CO 81402-2075 phone 970-249-6761, FAX 970-249-8482 e-mail alparch@rmi.net

# REPORTS AVAILABLE FROM CCPA MEMBERS:

#### TransColorado Pipeline Data Recovery Project

Alpine Archaeological Consultants conducted data recovery on 17 sites along the TransColorado gas transmission line from August to December of 1997, in Mesa, Montrose, and San Miguel Counties, Colorado, and La Plata County, New Mexico. Archaic, Late Prehistoric, Protohistoric Numic, Anasazi, Dinetah, and Euroamerican components were investigated. Five sites remain to be excavated in the spring of 1998.

#### Glade Park Land Exchange Survey

Alpine Archaeological Consultants performed an archaeological survey of nearly 2,000 acres in the Glade Park area at the northwestern end of the Uncompangre Plateau, Mesa County, Colorado, in the fall of 1996 and spring of 1997. Forty-one sites were documented. The majority of the cultural resources are clustered along the Little Dolores River within a few miles of the Utah state line. Numerous rock art panels believed to be of Ute and Fremont origin were recorded. Also discovered were four sites with architectural remains, including one masonry granary, two sites with small masonry surface structures, and one site with a surface masonry and jacal structure and a possible pithouse. The report for this project can be obtained from Alpine for the cost of printing.

#### Shirttail Excavation Report

The final report for the excavation of four Anasazi sites along Highway 191 near Shirttail Junction, south of Blanding, Utah, has been completed and is available for the cost of printing. Contact Debby Chamberlain at Alpine to request a copy.

#### Colorado Absolute Date Synthesis

The Archaeometric Lab, Department of Anthropology, Colorado State University, Ft. Collins, 80523, has recently published (No. 9 in our Tech Series) Angela Rayne's synthesis of absolute dates from Colorado. We will be happy to mail you a copy for \$15. We can also supply you with an electronic version (3.5" disk) of the synthesis in ASCII format for \$4. Meg Van Ness, Director of Information Management (or better known as the Data Diva), Colorado Historical Society, 1300 Broadway, Denver, CO 80203, can also supply you with an electonic version of the file. If you order copies from Jeff Eighmy (970-491-5784) at the Archaeometric Lab, please do not send a check with your request. We will send you copies of the synthesis along with an invoice which you can then pay directly to CSU. If you order an electronic version from Meg at the Colorado Historical Society, contact her (303-866-4670) about billing details.

Jeff Eighmy

#### 

#### Faunal Research at the Three O'Clock Shelter Site: West Stoneham Archaeological District, Northeastern Colorado

I wish to thank CCPA for the research opportunity which a recent Ward Weakley Scholarship provided me. My undergraduate thesis titled, "An Analysis of Faunal Remains from Site 5WL1997, Pawnee National Grasslands", was a success. My research was designed to replicate and isolate diagnostic cultural and non-cultural bone wear patterning. The research involved analysis of faunal materials recovered from site 5WL1997, informally known as Three O'Clock Shelter, in order to interpret economic and subsistence activities at the site.

Supported by an extensive review of published and gray literature on the subject, I conducted and recorded several experimental archaeological activities in the formation of diagnostic bone wear, attempting to replicate the effects of stone tool butchering, stone-boiling and carnivore gnawing. Samples were then examined under the microscope and, in some cases, diagnostic forms of bone wear were isolated. I was particularly interested in identifying a diagnostic form of bone wear which

#### Three O'Clock Shelter Site - Cont'd

might be produced by stone boiling, (such as edge rounding caused by the tumbling of bone fragments within boiling water), however I was unable to produce any detectable diagnostic wear patterning. This conclusion was later supported by my discovery of a 1993 article by James Oliver whose research into Hadza economic activities also failed to identify any form of diagnostic bone wear attributable to stone boiling.

The second phase of my research involved the analysis of archaeological fauna from 5WL1997 for cultural and non-cultural bone modification. The archaeological materials were analyzed with the use of experimental samples and non-cultural faunal bone from the U.N.C. Anthropology Lab comparative collection. Examination of the faunal remains emphasized that the occupants of Three O'Clock Shelter relied on bison as their primary game animal through successive occupations. The remains of other game animals, such as deer and rabbit (both cottontail and jackrabbit) were recovered, but it is unlikely that they ever approached the economic utility of bison at the site.

Skeletal elements in all three units showed wear which were interpreted as evidence of economic activities such as butchering or cooking. Both dry heating (charring) and moist heating were likely used as means of processing faunal resources at the site. Although I was unable to identify any diagnostic form of stone boiling induced wear, the large quantities of highly fragmented fire cracked rock obtained from the site suggested that stone boiling was conducted at the site on either animal or plant foods, most likely both.

Tom Lux Department of Anthropology University of Northern Colorado

#### PLEASE REMEMBER

If you have changed your mailing address, or need to change your membership information, please send those changes to the CCPA Treasurer/Membership Chair - not to the Newsletter Editor.

#### 

I'm really looking forward to being the newsletter editor. We all owe Kae McDonald special thanks for handling this position so well and so long -- Thanks, Kae! Thanks also to everyone who submitted items for this issue of the newsletter. Submissions for the next issue are due by May 1 and can be sent to me at:

Metcalf Archaeological Consultants P.O. Box 899 Eagle, CO 81631

or at: metcalf@ctive.com

There is important information in this issue of the newsletter: information and registration forms for the Annual Meeting in Pueblo as well as ballot information for the elections and the membership renewal form. Check the send-in dates carefully!

See you at the Annual Meeting! Carole

#### WARD F. WEAKLY SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS

#### DEADLINE MARCH 1, 1998

Applications to attend professional meetings to present a paper must be accompanied by a draft copy of that paper.

# WARD F. WEAKLY SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATIONS

# DEADLINE MARCH 1, 1998

Applications to attend professional meetings to present a paper must be accompanied by a draft copy of that paper.

# COLORADO COUNCIL OF PROFESSIONAL ARCHAEOLOGISTS MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM

Revised January, 1998

NAME:		DATE:
ADDRESS:		
HOME PHONE:	WORK PHONE:	E-MAIL:
TYPE OF MEMBERSHIP I	REQUESTED:	
	and correct and that I have read and rado Council of Professional Archaeo	agree to adhere to the provisions of the logists as written in the Bylaws.
SIGNATURE:		
****		

Send application, membership fees and appropriate accompaniments to CCPA Treasurer/Membership chair. All membership applications are reviewed by the CCPA membership committee prior to admittance. All members agree to adhere to the CCPA Code of Ethics as outlined in the Bylaws.

Membership requirements, as defined in the Bylaws, include the following:

<u>Voting</u>: Professional resume or vita listing 12 months professional experience, 3 professional references and a BA or BS degree in anthropology or a related discipline. Annual voting membership fee is \$30.00.

<u>American Indian Voting Member</u>: Sponsorship by any member of any recognized tribal organization, government, or by the Colorado Commission of Indian Affairs. No annual fee.

<u>Associate</u>: BA or BS degree or enrollment in a degree program, sponsorship by 1 voting, charter or fellow member and a professional interest in Colorado archaeology. Annual associate membership fee is \$25.00. Include a copy of vita or resume with application.

<u>Student Membership</u>: Active enrollment in a degree program. Annual student fee is \$10.00. Include copy of vita or resume with application.

<u>Fellows</u>: Recognition as a senior scholar in archaeology or related discipline and demonstrated contributions to Colorado archaeology through both research and service. Sponsored by 10 Voting Members, Charter Members or Fellows or nominated by unanimous vote of the membership committee and accepted by the majority of Voting, Charter and Fellow members.

# COLORADO COUNCIL OF PROFESSIONAL ARCHAEOLOGISTS MEETING SCHEDULE

#### March 12-14, 1998

#### Pueblo, Colorado.

#### Thursday, March 12

5:30-7:30 PM Early Bird Party. El Pueblo Museum (324 W. 1st Street/Corner of 1st & Grand)

#### Friday, March 13

#### Meeting Location: Pueblo Convention Center, 320 Central Main St. (Downtown)

7:30-12:00 AM	Registration (Please Pre-Register if Possible)
8:30-9:30 AM	Business Meeting
9:30-10:00 AM	Vision for the Future Introduction: Setting the Stage
10:00 AM-12:30 PM	Vision for the Future Session
12:30-2:00 PM	Lunch Break/Board Meeting
2:00-5:00 PM	1st General Papers Session
6:30-9:00 PM	Banquet at Nacho's Restaurant (409 N. Santa Fe Ave.)

#### Saturday, March 14

#### Pueblo Convention Center, 320 Central Main St. (Downtown)

Plenary Session: Invited Papers on Southeastern Colorado Archaeology/ (General Paper Session-Afternoon)

7:30-10:30 AM	Registration
8:00-11:45 AM	Invited Plenary Session Papers
11:45 AM-1:00 PM	Lunch Break / Visions Committee Meeting
1:00-1:15 PM	Report from Visions Committee
1:15-3:30 PM	General Paper Session
3:30 PM	Close of Meeting

#### Registration Notes

Pre-registration will be very appreciated and remember to send your annual dues with your pre-registration. Registration Tables will be open at the Convention Center on Friday from 7:30 to 12:00 AM and on Saturday from 7:30 to 10:30 AM. Please see Attached Registration Form. Registration is required for all daytime events. Advanced Registration is due by March 2, 1998.

#### RECEPTION AND BANQUET

The reception and banquet will be held at Nacho's restaurant at 409 N. Santa Fe Ave. It will begin with appetizers and a cash bar at 6:30 and follow with dinner. The meal will be a Mexican food buffet and dessert is included. Sign up on the enclosed registration form. Banquet tickets are \$13.00 each for adults and \$8.00 for children.

#### HOTEL/MOTEL INFORMATION

Call early!!! The NCAA has a basketball tournament scheduled for that week-end and motel space could be scarce.

The following list of motels represent some relatively close to downtown to some further away. Rates without taxes are given where known as S (singles) and D (Doubles). The closest motel is the Best Western Townhouse Motel near the Convention Center. One Bed & Breakfast (the Abriendo Inn) is listed.

Abriendo Inn 300 W. Abriendo Ave. 719-544-2703

Al-Re-Ho Motel 2424 N. Freeway 719-542-5135 \$23.95 (S) \$33.95 (D)

Bel Mar Motel 414 W. 29th St. 719-542-3268 \$33.60 (S) 37.63 (D)

Best Western Townhouse Motel 8 Senate Ct. 719-543-6530 \$55.00 (S) \$55.00 (D)

Bramble Tree Inn 115 E. Eighth St. 719-542-1061 \$30.00 (S) \$33.00 (D)

Coronado Motel 2130 Lake Ave. 719-564-0955

Days Inn 4201 N. Elizabeth St. 719-543-8031 \$50.00 (S) \$60.00 (D)

Dorothy Bessermers Inn 1701 E. Evans Ave 719-564-8562

Hampton Inn 4703 N. I-25 719-544-4700 \$69.00 (S) \$79.00 (D)

Minnequa Motel 2605 Lake Ave. 719-564-9182

Motel 6 4103 N. Elizabeth St. 719-543-6221 \$30.00 (S) \$38.00 (D)

Mountain View Motel 2600 Lake Ave. 719-566-0036

Pueblo Motor Inn 800 W. US Highway 50 719-543-6820 \$42.00 (S) \$42.00 (D)

Ramada Inn 2001 N. Hudson 719-542-3750 \$52.00 (S) \$52.00 (D)

Super 8 Motel 1100 W. US Highway 50 719-545-4104 \$34.88 (S) \$48.88 (D)

#### CALL FOR PAPERS

There will be general paper sessions on Friday and Saturday afternoons. The papers should run no more than 15 minutes, ideally 10 minutes for presentation and 5 minutes for questions. Abstracts of 150-200 words should be submitted to Bill Arbogast (689 San Juan Road, Colorado Springs, CO 80904).

#### POSTER SESSIONS

Tables will be available for displays, publications sales, brochure, etc. Call Anne Bond at 303-866-4691 before March 2<sup>nd</sup> if you would like to reserve space.

#### **BOOKSALE**

Don't forget to bring your used books, gray literature, etc. for the Ward F. Weakly Scholarship Fund Booksale!



### WARD F. WEAKLY MEMORIAL FUND:

a scholarship that will contribute to better understanding of Colorado archaeology,
- in the Memory of Deceased Members of the
Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists

The Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists is offering small scholarships to students who are doing work in Colorado Archaeology; this work must contribute to an understanding of Colorado archaeology and be an educational experience or activity for the recipient.

Award amounts may be up to \$400.00 for projects such as, but not limited to:

RADIOCARBON DATING FAUNAL/FLORA ANALYSES ARCHAEOMAGNETIC DATING POLLEN SAMPLING/ANALYSES DENDROCHRONOLOGICAL DATING FLOTATION ANALYSES TRAVEL TO PRESENT A PROFESSIONAL PAPER\* SUPPORT FOR PARTICIPATION IN A RELEVANT WORKSHOP\* HOUSING AT A PROFESSIONAL MEETING WHERE A PAPER IS PRESENTED\* SUPPLEMENTAL SUPPORT FOR PREPARATION OF AN UNDEGRADUATE HONORS THESIS SUPPLEMENTAL SUPPORT FOR PREPARATION OF A MASTER'S THESIS SUPPLEMENTAL SUPPORT FOR PREPARATION OF A PH.D. THESIS COMPUTER SUPPLIES SUPPLEMENTAL SUPPORT FOR ARCHAEOLOGICAL FIELD/LABORATORY PROJECT REMOTE SENSING ACTIVITIES

Applicants must be majoring in anthropology or an allied field.

For an application or further information, contact:
Dr. Adrienne Anderson
1440 S. Kendall St., Lakewood, CO 80232
303-969-2846

Application due dates are March 1 and October 1

\*Applications to present a professional paper must be accompanied by a copy of that paper.



## WARD F. WEAKLY MEMORIAL FUND:

a scholarship that will contribute to better understanding of Colorado archaeology,
- in the Memory of Deceased Members of the
Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists

## **APPLICATION**

Name			
Institution			
Mailing Address			
Phone (w) (h)			
Explanation of Project (use additional sheets if necessary):			
Request is specifically for:			
Specific budget/costs:			
Other fund source:			
Benefit to Colorado archaeology:			
Advisor's name, address, phone (include letter of support from	current advisor):		
Send completed form to Dr. Adrianna Anderson, Ward F. Weakly Mamorial	Fund 1440 S Kandall		

St., Lakewood, CO 80232.



# WARD F. WEAKLY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND

### **USED BOOK SALE**



MARCH 12-14, 1998 PUEBLO, COLORADO

# COLORADO COUNCIL OF PROFESSIONAL ARCHEOLOGISTS' ANNUAL MEETING

SUPPORT YOUR SCHOLARSHIP FUND: bring used books, new books, books you want to get rid of, journals, manusciprt reports, other "gray" literature.

